Letter to Veterinarians Requesting Assistance in Promoting Safe Disposal

XXX Council has recently introduced an initiative to enhance existing options for the management of community sharps in its local government area.  Community sharps are sharps that have been generated by non-clinical activities.  This category includes needles, syringes and lancets used by people with diabetes and other medical conditions requiring self-injection in the home, and syringes used by injecting drug users in the home or in public places.  It also includes injecting equipment used for animal healthcare by pet and livestock owners.

A number of people who treat their animals by injecting drugs or supplements may not be disposing of injecting equipment appropriately.  Some may be disposing of syringes directly into household garbage bins or council litter bins, and in some cases, into council recycling services.  This may be because they are unaware of the potential for waste services workers and community members to experience needlestick injuries as a result of this practice, or because they don’t know the location of community sharps disposal facilities.  In other cases, existing disposal facilities may not have been particularly accessible for some members of the community.

Even though it is highly unlikely that the recipient of a needlestick injury from a community sharp used for veterinary purposes would acquire an illness or infection, there is often considerable emotional trauma associated with the possibility of disease transmission.  In most circumstances it is impossible to identify the source of a syringe present in municipal waste or recycling, and ‘best practice’ management involves the safe disposal of all community sharps, no matter how they are generated.

XXX Council requests your assistance in advising clients who reside in the Shire/City of the facilities now available for the safe disposal of community sharps.  These include (describe facilities provided eg local pharmacies, community sharps disposal bins, public hospitals etc).

Clients should be advised not to dispose of community sharps used for veterinary purposes into council waste or recycling services.  Promoting the importance of the safe disposal of community sharps to clients will help to minimise the incidence of inappropriate disposal, and protect the health of council employees, contractors and community members.

I have enclosed a copy of a poster that may be appropriate for display in surgery waiting rooms, and also a brochure that provides clients with information on safe disposal practice.  The brochure also lists the location of community sharps disposal facilities.

Copies of the poster and brochure are available from the (add appropriate council department /reception desk/information counter etc) at the Council offices, or may be ordered by telephoning XXXX XXXX.

Council will also be working with other stakeholders to improve the management of community sharps, including the Area Health Service, General Practitioners, Diabetes Australia-NSW, and local businesses.

